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The Secretary of the Permanent Council of the Organization presents his compliments to the permanent representatives and has the honor to inform them that the Chair of the Permanent Council together with the Permanent Executive Committee of the Inter-American Council for Integral Development (CEPCIDI) have convened a joint meeting to commemorate the fiftieth anniversary of the OAS Scholarship Program, pursuant to the mandate in General Assembly resolution AG/RES. 2495 (XXXIX-O/09), “Celebrating Fifty Years of Scholarship Awards:  Reaffirming Support for the OAS Scholarship Program and Institutional Cooperation in Higher Education.”

The joint meeting will be held on Thursday, September 30, 2010, at 2:30 p.m., in the Simón Bolívar Room, and will consider the attached draft order of business.
/ 

JOINT MEETING OF THE PERMANENT COUNCIL AND

THE PERMANENT EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE OF THE INTER-AMERICAN 

COUNCIL FOR INTEGRAL DEVELOPMENT (CEPCIDI) TO COMMEMORATE THE FIFTIETH ANNIVERSARY OF THE OAS SCHOLARSHIP PROGRAM

[AG/RES. 2495 (XXXIX-O/09): “Celebrating Fifty Years of Scholarship Awards:  Reaffirming Support for the OAS Scholarship Program and Institutional Cooperation in Higher Education”]
Date:
Thursday, September 30, 2010
Time:
2:30 p.m.
Place:
Simón Bolívar Room
1. Adoption of order of business (CP/OD-1771/10)

2. Presentation on the Program and introduction of the video, by the Executive Secretary for Integral Development, Mr. Mauricio Cortes Costa
· Screening of Video: Celebrating 50 Years of OAS Scholarships
3. Participation of Ms. Helga Cuéllar Marchelli, Manager of the Education Section of the Salvadorian Foundation for Economic and Social Development, on the importance of promoting access to higher education in the Americas

4. Presentation by the Director of the Department of Human Development, Education, and Culture, Ms. Marie Levens, on the future of OAS Scholarships
5. Remarks by the Secretary General of the OAS, Mr. José Miguel Insulza, on the importance of the promotion of higher education in the Americas, being undertaken by the OAS 

6. Remarks by the Chair of the Permanent Executive Committee of the Inter-American Council for Integral Development, Ambassador Luis Alfonso Hoyos Aristizábal, Permanent Representative of Colombia
7. Closing remarks by the Chair of the Permanent Council, Ambassador María Isabel Salvador, Permanent Representative of Ecuador
8. Statements by the delegations
9. Other business
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�.	After the meeting, there will be a special wine reception at the Aztec Patio, where historical material related to the OAS Scholarship Program will be on exhibition, along with an extended video featuring interviews with former OAS scholarship awardees.
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